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Question :

It is stated in the Matters Requiring Special Attention in 2008-09 that the Administration will work with the industry to enhance the appeal of Hong Kong as an international convention, exhibition and tourism capital.  Will the Administration include the efforts in supporting the policy of exempting the duties on wine and beer in its work, with a view to enhancing the appeal of Hong Kong as the trading and distribution centre of quality table wine for the world?  If yes, please advise on the details and the relevant plans.

Asked by :
Hon. CHEUNG Yu-yan, Tommy 

Reply :

The Administration will make concerted efforts to leverage on the opportunities presented by the exemption of wine duty for enhancing Hong Kong’s competitiveness in attracting wine trading and distribution business.  We will follow through the legislative amendments required for removing the licensing / permit arrangements needed to administer the duty collection system, thereby facilitating the related business.  In parallel, we will act together with the relevant agencies in synchronising publicity/promotion work in different areas, and in bolstering the development of economic activities which may have synergy with wine trading, such as tourism, catering and hospitality, wine auction and storage etc.

For example, the Hong Kong Trade Development Council will organize the first “2008 Hong Kong International Wine Expo” in August this year, in tandem with the “Food Expo” to be held at the same time, with a view to promoting Hong Kong as Asia’s premier wine trading and exhibition platform.  We expect that this Wine Expo and other large scale wine exhibitions (such as the one to be held in Hong Kong in May) will attract a good number of business executives to Hong Kong.  The Hong Kong Tourism Board will take the opportunity to market suitable tourism products for and provide hospitality services to these visitors.  By enriching their travel experience in Hong Kong, this would help enhance Hong Kong’s appeal as an international convention, exhibition and tourism capital.

Meanwhile, we are consulting the industry about the need for any facilitation measures on manpower training and wine storage facilities.
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